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Senate Bill 1311 The California Capital Access Program for Small Businesses (CalCAP) (Simitian)
California Pollution Control Financing Authority (CPCFA)
Fact Sheet

Summary: 
SB 1311 will cut by half the state required contribution to a security fund required under current law that provides banks insurance reserves, when making loans to businesses that do not fully qualify for those loans under customary banking practices. 
Under current law, the CPCFA pays an amount into the loan loss reserve that is equal to the combined amount paid by the borrower and lender. SB 1311 reduces that total by limiting the CPCFA matching contribution to the amount paid by the lender.

By reducing the amount the CPCFA must contribute to the loan loss fund, the Authority will be able to make more loans to more businesses without increasing the risk to the state.

Need for the bill:
The California Capital Access Program for Small Businesses (CalCAP) was established by legislation enacted in 1994.  The program assists small businesses that fall just outside of most banks’ conventional underwriting standards.  Through CalCAP, these businesses obtain loans from participating financial institutions.  Loans can be used to finance the acquisition of land, construction or renovation of buildings, the purchase of equipment, other capital projects and working capital.  
The maximum loan amount is $1.5 million.  Some lenders provide loans as low as $500.  Lenders set all the terms and conditions of the loans and decide which loans to enroll into CalCAP.  Lenders determine the premium levels to be paid into the loan loss fund by the borrower and lender ranging from 2%-3.5% each.  The CPCFA then matches that amount.
CalCAP is funded from fees charged by CPCFA on tax-exempt waste and recycling bond issuances.  In recent years, the fee revenue has declined while the CalCAP program has increased. SB 1311 would significantly reduce the CPCFA costs as they relate to CalCAP by cutting the CalCAP contribution to loan loss reserves by half. For example, if the proposal had been in effect for calendar year 2007 the authority would have saved approximately $1,600,000, which would allow the CPCFA to make more loans.  
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